7 Oct 19
MINUTES OF IX(B) SQN ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 7 SEP 19 AT THE BENTLEY HOTEL, LINCOLN.
	Present 
	Air Marshal Evans

Air Cdre Hay
Gp Capt Turk

Gp Capt (Ret’d) Ferguson

Wg Cdr Batt
Wg Cdr (Retd) Lenihan

Sqn Ldr (Ret’d) James
CT Swanson
	President

Chair
Vice Chair

Vice President

OC IX(B) Sqn

Treasurer

Historian 

Acting Sec

	Apologies

	Sqn Ldr (Ret’d) Holland
	Sec

	Item 1 - Welcome
1.
The Chairman opened the Meeting and welcomed 53 members to the 2019 IX(B) Sqn Assn AGM. The Chairman outlined what had happened in the last year and discussed what would happen in the next year. 

Item 2 – Minutes of the last meeting
2.
The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed. The only outstanding action was that The President was to contact the RAF Museum to discuss the possibility of asking the RAF Museum to put the Tirpitz bulkhead in a more accessible and visible location. If the RAF Museum were unable to do so the RAF Museum should be requested to consider relocating the bulkhead to the IBCC. The President reported that he had had a lukewarm initial response from the RAF Museum, so he had arranged to have a meeting at the RAF Museum in the near future.  

Item 3 – Financial Situation

3.
The Treasurer gave a thorough overview of the Financial situation and stated that is was a requirement of the Charity Commission that finances were formally approved by members. The Assn members were informed that the Assn accounts were in excellent condition (see Annex A below). The Treasurer stated that 29% of the membership were still paying only £5 membership, however, he stated that this was minimal compared with getting all members to complete Gift aid forms. It was noted that unsigned Gift Aid forms were restricting the Treasurer from claiming a significant amount of money from HMRC, so the Treasurer would be circulating during the Reunion Dinner with Gift Aid forms for members to sign, if they were tax payers. The Treasurer thanked the Historian for all of his work throughout the FY, which helped the Assn meeting it’s Charity Commission aims. The Treasurer thanked all those members who had travelled to RAF Lossiemouth for the standing up of the new Typhoon Sqn, and had not taken the donation from “Veterans Scotland”, so that this money could be used by the Assn.

The Treasurer stated that the balance carried forward was £39,967.96, and the standing up parade had cost £10,987.10, which still left a very healthy balance.
4.
Assn members were asked to accept and ratify the accounts for 2018/2019.
Proposed – Roger Blackburn.
Seconded – Michael Milligan

Carried unanimously

5.
Members were briefed on the financial assumptions for 2020/2021. These included provisions for supporting Remembrance Sunday at Bardney and The Cenotaph, T&S for the Assn Standard, buying wreaths, donations and other Assn events. The Treasurer went on to state that he was using a new “traffic light” system for the accounts, to make it easier for members to analyse. The only 2 areas in the red were Gift aid and Subs, which the Treasurer hoped would be in the green in the next few weeks. The Treasurer then stated the differences between “restricted” and “unrestricted” accounts. The Treasurer showed members the report from the independent auditor, who found no issued with the Assn Accounts.
6.
Members were asked to accept the Financial Plan for 2019/2020.

Proposed – Gareth Cunningham.
Seconded – Michael Milligan.
Carried unanimously

7.
The President took the floor to thank the Assn Treasurer for his outstanding work running the accounts. 

Item 4 – NMA Memorial
8.        The Vice President gave a detailed brief on the problems that the weather had caused to the soft Chinese sandstone. He had 2 recent meetings with Jamie Tweddle, the builder and Nick Johnson, the Stonemason and they had devised a plan of action:

· Gold lettering to be applied to top sections.

· Four new panels to be manufactured later in 2019, which would include the Sqn’s latest Battle Honours, to be cut in and inserted in lower sandstone section and stand 12mm proud of the existing memorial.

· Cobble stones to be inserted into the periphery of the memorial base, to protect the base from NMA lawnmowers.
· All crests to be re engraved in 2020.

9.       The Vice President went on to state that the NMA would not proffer an annual maintenance fee until they had accepted fully, the updates listed above, but they had indicated that annual cleaning could cost up to £500 a year.
10.      Monica Edgington asked the Vice President if the initial changes would be completed by Remembrance Sunday on 10 Nov 19, but he thought it unlikely.

Item 5 – Reunion Timings
11.
Assn members were reminded of the evening order of events by the Chair. The Chair detailed the Assn’s purchase and marketing of “Op Catechism” Gin, at £35 a bottle, to mark the 75th Anniversary of the sinking of the Tirpitz. Several key numbered bottles had been set aside for officials and the bottle numbered 1 would be raffled that evening. 
Item 6 – Tromso 19
12.
The Tromso 19 ProjO – Stu Bowers - detailed plans for members of both assns, serving pers from both sqns and RAF FD pers to attend the 75th Anniversary events in Tromso. The RAF were the lead on the event and he hoped JIs would be published shortly. The majority of Assn members would fly to Tromso on 11 Nov 19 and return on 13 Nov 19. The ProjO had bought a number of items to present to officials in Norway up to a value of £100 total, which had been allocated previously. The ProjO told members present that if anyone wanted to attend, they should contact him at the earliest opportunity.
Item 7 – Remembrance Sunday Events
13.
The Chair reported that the planning for Remembrance Sunday at Bardney and a follow on wreath laying at the IBCC was progressing well and it would be similar to recent years. It was hoped that WW2 veteran Ken Johnson would be able to attend this year. As the Sqn was now located in Scotland, they would be unable to attend, so Ady Hargreaves volunteered to carry the Assn Standard at this event. 
14.
Cenotaph 2019 ProjO – Dean Wood informed the meeting that 13 Assn members had volunteered to participate in the Cenotaph March on 10 Nov 19. He went on to state that members could still apply to march, but should do this ASAP, so he could organise the details with the event organisers – RBL.
15.
Niall Huskisson volunteered to lay a wreath at the Sqn Memorial at the NMA on or prior to Remembrance weekend.
Item 8 – The Battle of Heligoland Bight
16.
The Historian thanked the 47 members who attended the 79th Anniversary events in Ely Cathedral on 18 Dec 18. He detailed the arrangements for the 80th Anniversary events on 18 Dec 19 at the RAF Memorial, Runnymede, then Brooklands. He asked for a show of hands of who might be interested in attending and took their details. The Historian had been to several H39 meetings in recent weeks and detailed the importance of H39 in the Second World War.
Item 9 – OC IX(B) Sqn 
17.
OC IX(B) Sqn, Wg Cdr Simon Batt re-introduced himself to members and gave a brief on the current Sqn roles. He went on state that the current plan was that the 2020 Sqn Reunion would be held at RAF Lossiemouth on 19 Sep 2020. The 2021 Sqn Reunion would be held in England or Wales and it would continue this north/south flip flop until further notice. The Vice President took the floor and stated that if there was enough interest, he would hire a coach from southern England to Lossiemouth.
(subsequent to this offer, Nick Meredith would investigate chartering a Titan Airways ac from STN to Lossiemouth)
Item 10 – Association Standard
18.
The Chair thanked the Historian for all his work on procuring the Association Standard and showed the Meeting a photograph of the Standard. He thanked Ady Hargreaves who had volunteered to be OIC Assn Standard. The Chair stated that the purpose of the Standard would be for it to be paraded at Bardney on Remembrance Sunday every year, as well as at formal events when representation would be appropriate (i.e. funerals). He asked OIC Assn Standard to march it into Dinner very slowly and around all the tables, so that all members could inspect it.  Finally, as he had briefed at last year’s AGM, the Standard would only prove to be a sound investment should there be sufficient volunteers to act as Standard bearers.  All Association Members who were willing to act as Standard bearers should let OIC Assn Standard know by e-mailing him at standard@9sqn.co.uk
Item 11 – Committee Retirements
19.
The Chair detailed a number of impending retirements from Committee members, stating that they had all served their terms of 4-5 years or more since the last re-organisation of the Committee in Dec 14:

· The Sec wished to be replaced ASAP.

· The Treasurer wished to be replaced by 1 Apr 20, but would remain a “Charity & Financial Advisor” to the Committee.

· The Dep Chair would remain in post until publication and distribution of the 2020 TABS magazine.

· The Chair would stand down at the end of next year’s Annual Reunion Weekend (Sep 20).

20.    Committee members had already reached out to a few Assn members who are considering the posts above but he asked all Association Members to consider applying for the posts above.  Should they have an interest, they should forward their nomination to the Chairman and Dep Sec by end-Sep 19 for subsequent consideration by the Committee.  (Post meeting note: The deadline is extended to end-Oct 19). The Chair summarized by saying that the Committee would have the continuity of having the President, Dep President and Dep Secretary remaining in their posts.  Additionally, the Historian and website manager had previously agreed to continue in their non-executive roles.
Post Meeting Note from Chairman:  As of 7 Oct 19, there are currently 3 volunteers for the Chair/Dep Chair role and one for the role of Secretary.  There are currently no volunteers for the Treasurer role.  The latter is a hugely important role, without which the Association can not continue in its current form so volunteers are strongly encouraged. 

21.    The President took the floor and thanked all current Committee members for their efforts over the last 4-5 years. He also thanked the Acting Sec, CT Swanson for organising the whole Reunion weekend. 

Item 12 – AOB
22.     The Chair asked the IBCC ProjO - Roger Blackburn - to make the necessary arrangements with IBCC to manufacture 3 x Blenheim sized Ribbons of Remembrance, totalling £750. The 3 Ribbons would be for the Sqn, the Sqn Assn and FS George Thompson VC.
23.    The Chair stated that the Assn Website was getting dated and he had asked the Webmaster (Si Bowron) to look to update it with support from Association members. He also asked the Deputy Sec to update the Assn Facebook pages.
24.    The Chair thanked local artist and Assn Member Jeff Crain, who had produced a wonderful large painting of the Sqn’s Tornado & Typhoon aircraft at handover. The painting would be presented by Jeff Crain and the Dep President to OC IX(B) Sqn that night.

25.
The Chair detailed a joint Dinner with the Junior Sqn at the Petwood Hotel the night before Remembrance Sunday 2021. He asked for a show of hands who might be interested and was delighted to see over 20 members show an interest in this new venture.   The Chair would continue to act as the interim Assn Project Officer and interlocutor with the Junior Sqn association for this event. 
26.     Dean Wood stated that 5 years ago Steve Anderson had died in the Ukraine crash and he asked the Assn to allocate £30 for a plaque to be placed in the RAF Marham Memorial Garden. The Chair suggested to the Treasurer that £300 be set aside in the unreserved account for up to 10 donations of this type and this suggestion was heartedly supported by all members. Any Association Member wishing to progress a plaque for friends and/or relatives should contact the Dep Sec and Treasurer who would support both the application and transfer the necessary funding.
27.     Mike Inder asked the Acting Sec if the ALARM memorial to Flt Lts Main & Williams had been moved yet. CT Swanson, the Acting Sec stated that it would be moved under his direction in the next few weeks and placed outside the Aviation Heritage Centre at RAF Marham.
28.     The Treasurer stated that Sqn prints and Sqn Lanyards would be for sale for the rest of the day at £10 each and £5 respectively.

Item 11 – Date for next meeting
29.
The next meeting would be held at RAF Lossiemouth on 19 Sep 20, during the Annual Reunion.
There being no other business, the Meeting was closed at 1731 hrs.
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